
   UTAH’S DEATH PENALTY
• 9 people currently on death row
• 7 executions since 1976
• 43 executions before 1976
• Jury decides the sentence
• Life without parole is a sentencing 

option 
• Method of execution: lethal injection, 

choice of firing squad if convicted 
before 2004 or if there is any problem 
obtaining the drugs for lethal injection

Near Repeal
In March of 2016, Utah’s unexpectedly powerful bill 
that would have abolished the death penalty failed 
in the state legislature. While capital punishment 
remains intact in Utah, the bill passed in the 
Senate and House committee before failing on the 
House floor, a remarkable feat in such a staunch 
Republican state. Marc Hyden of Conservatives 
Concerned About the Death Penalty addressed 
this rare occurrence, saying, “Conservatives are 
increasingly taking the lead to end the death 
penalty precisely because of our conservative 
principles.” The Utah bill questioned the 
constitutionality of the death penalty, citing the 
length of time inmates spend on death row, a 
concern shared by U.S. Supreme Court Justice 
Ruth Bader Ginsburg.

First Back At It
After the United States reinstated the death penalty 
in 1976, Utah was the first state to resume the 
practice, executing Gary Gilmore by firing squad in 
January of of 1977. 

Firing Squad
Utah is the only U.S. state to still allow firing 
squad as an execution method. The 
practice was re-instated in 2004 in order to 
continue executions in the face of a 
national shortage of execution drugs, but 
was later reversed, leaving firing squad as 
an option only for those sentenced before 
2004. However, in the face of national 
controversy over the use of lethal injection 
drugs, the Utah legislature has passed a 
proviso stating that execution by firing 
squad is permissible if lethal injection is 
found to be unconstitutional. As of 2014, 
firing squad will be used on all executions if 
there is any problem obtaining the drugs for 
lethal injection. 

Declining Usage
A recently conducting analysis in Utah 
reveals that capital punishment has been 
very rarely used in recent years. This new 
trend may have occurred because of the 
availability of life without parole as an 
alternate sentence, the cost and slow pace 
of death penalty trials, and increasing 
resistance from victims groups. Although 
Utah has only executed one person in the 
last 16 years, that is still one person too 
many. Abolition of the death penalty must 
be sought, not because it is more cost 
efficient, but because all humans have an 
inherent right to life and dignity.  

Utah Bishop Stands Against Capital Punishment
“It seems as if our government leaders have substituted state legislation for the law of God. 
They argue that, because executions are lawful, they are then moral. This is not so. No human 
law can trump God’s law.” Bishop Wester, March 24, 2015

The Diocese of Salt Lake City teaches about the 
death penalty as part of their mission to uphold the 
dignity of life.

Visit their website to learn 
more: http://www.dioslc.org 
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